


Council’s Planning Proposal for the Panthers Penrith Site

Council report and resolution of 24 May 2010

Visual Character and Urban Design Study, HBO+EMTB September 2009
Traffic, Transport and Access, GHD June 2009

Land Use and Economic Impact, Hill PDA February 2010

Retail Impact Assessment of Development Proposals of Panthers Penrith Site
and Parkview Site, Hill PDA February 2010.
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It should also be noted that the preparation of the Planning Proposal has been
undertaken in accordance with the ‘Penrith City Council Riverlink Precinct ‘
Development Probity and Governance Process Plan” (the Probity Plan), prepared by
Deloitte in March 2009. The Probity Plan ensures transparency and integrity of the
planning process given that Council owns land within the Riverlink Precinct in
proximity to the Panthers Penrith site. Also, in keeping with the spirit of the Probity
Plan, Council commissioned BBC Consulting Planners to undertake an independent
Net Community Benefit Test (as previously required under the draft Centres Policy).
This test also informs the proposed new tests of the ‘Sequential Test” and “Site
Suitability Criteria’ and is contained in the Planning Proposal. The Net Community
Benefit Test is appended to the Planning Proposal for the Department’s reference.

For further information please contact Natasha Baker on (02) 4732 8122 or
nbaker@penrithcity.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

ainability and Planning Manager



